Beeville ISD School Health Advisory Council Safe and Drug Free Schools and Communities Meeting Minutes 2-1-10

The Beeville ISD SHAC and SDFSC met on Monday, February 1, 2010 in the Beeville ISD Board Room. In attendance were: Becky Williams, Beatrice Perez, Megan Burris, Caleb Traylor, Sheila Webb, Tammy Diaz, Ashley Dodds, Marlo Swint Sandoval, Kelsey Hill, Karen Harvey, Sarah Jaure, Veronica Alaniz, Estella Sanchez, Sue Roberts, Nohe Rodriguez, and Cindy Clendennen.

Items on the agenda included:
Review of the 12-9-09 meeting
Health Advisory Council Requirements- parent as co-chair
Walk Across Texas Challenge
Health Survey
Drug Survey
Other

Review of the 12-9-09 meeting

The SHAC reviewed the new requirement to have a parent chair or co-chair the SHAC and the need to submit a name on the Health Survey that must be submitted to TEA by 2-12-10 with the name and contact information of the interested parent. Beatrice Perez, parent of an FMC student and MMS student agreed to co-chair the committee. The SHAC is appreciative for her acceptance for this position.

Walk Across Texas Challenge

Kelsey Hill presented information about the Walk Across Texas Challenge and led the SHAC through the website where information can be gathered and how to register as a campus group. Karen Harvey, Nohe Rodriguez, and Becky Williams shared information about their campuses and plans they have made for their Texas Challenge. The Physical Education Vertical Team, under the direction of Troy Moses, AD and Becky Williams FMC consultant, are in support of Walk Across Texas and have worked with campuses to participate in this program at the local level. It was agreed upon that each campus should continue with their plans this year and next year explore the possibility of a district-wide challenge. The website for Walk Across Texas is http://walkacrosstexas.tamu.edu.

Marlo Swint Sandoval, RN of Methodist Healthcare Ministries provided information to the SHAC about services that may be offered to BISD staff to promote good health. She is interested in working with school staff and may be contacted at 361/358-6002 to discuss possibilities.

Health Survey

Mrs. Clendennen shared information on the Health Survey that will be submitted to TEA by February 12, 2010. Survey results will be compiled at the State level so it can be

determined at what level schools have implemented State guidelines such as required physical activity for students, a coordinated school health program, policies and procedures in place, and health advisory council activity. Information to complete the survey was gathered from campus administrators, school nurses, SHAC members, and campus consultants. Mrs. Clendennen will submit the survey early next week.

Drug Survey

The SHAC felt it would be beneficial to continue to administer the drug survey to students in grades 6, 8, and 10 with results shared with campus administrators and the SHAC. Results may be influential in developing CIP and SDFSC activities for next year. The SHAC felt students tend to take this survey seriously and results are fairly accurate for the student population surveyed. The SHAC agreed to administer the survey again this spring.

Other

The two remaining SHAC meetings will be held the first Monday in March and April. The March meeting will be on the 1st with the April meeting on the 5th. With no further business, the meeting adjourned.

Submitted by: Cindy Clendennen